TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES JULY 12, 2018
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on July 12, 2018.
Members Present: Michael Parry, Joe Palmeri, Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini, John Taylor (arrived at 8:25 p.m.)
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Chris Macek

 Guests: Sarah Martin, Nathan Martin, Kim Levitch, Nancy Fournier, Rita Maccini, George Dole
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
Money for a laptop computer was approved at annual Town Meeting and is now available. The Board discussed the purchase. Chris is the most knowledgeable Board member regarding computers, it was hoped that he would be able to give some input. Faye will contact the IT company to get the required specs.
Marijuana regulations were discussed. The Board was not sure if the town’s moratorium had ended or not. It was felt that the bylaws relating to marijuana establishments left a lot of room for interpretation. The Board felt that if anything marijuana-related were to come before the Board at this point it would have to be denied since it appears that no criteria to grant approval have been created.
At 7:30 p.m. the meeting recessed for the purpose of a public hearing for Sarah Martin.
The meeting resumed at 7:45 p.m.
The Board discussed the Martin project. The project provides a needed service to the community as there is a need for more overnight accommodations. The bed and breakfast operation does not require any new curb cuts. There is adequate parking for up to five vehicles. The site has private water and private septic systems. The previous owner had upgraded the septic system for bed and breakfast use of this size. There should be no adverse impact on town services. Surface and groundwater runoff should not be changed since no buildings are being added. Based on testimony, any proposed signs would meet the criteria of the Shelburne Zoning Bylaws.

A motion was made by Eric, seconded  by Michael, that  based on the information collected, that the Board grant a Special Permit, to Sarah Martin to operate a Bed and Breakfast, at property located at 66 Colrain Shelburne Road (Map 28, Lot 1), subject to the following condition:

1) Any and all signage must meet the criteria set forth in Shelbunre Zoning Bylaw Section 9.3.1.7. 


Voting in Support of motion: Grunberg, Lucentini, Parry, Palmeri

       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None
At 8:25 p.m. John Taylor joined the meeting. Joe Palmeri recused himself from the upcoming public hering for Kim Levitch.

At 8:30 p.m. the meeting was recessed for the purpose of a public hearing for Kim Levitch.
The meeting resumed at 8:57 p.m.

The Board deliberated on the Levitch hearing. A question was whether the added porch, which would require a variance, was a want or a need and how the absence of the porch could possibly be considered a hardship. If the Board were to approve the plan, the Conservation Commission would need to agree on the boundary of a nearby wetland. Board members noted that this Board has a history of literally following the rules regarding variances and to relax those rules would be setting a precedent. It was suggested to the applicant that he could withdraw his application without prejudice, rework his plans, and come back to the ZBA. Mr. Levitch decided to withdraw his application without prejudice.
A motion was made by John, seconded by Eric, to accept the applicant’s request to withdraw his application without prejudice.


Voting in Support of motion: Grunberg, Lucentini, Parry, Taylor
       
Opposed:    None

       
Abstentions: None
At 9:20 p.m. Eric moved that the meeting be adjourned. John seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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